
From: Philip Holihead <cllrphilholihead@gmail.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, October 29, 2024 12:45 
To: Adkins, Carla <carla.adkins@wiltshire.gov.uk> 
Cc:

Subject: Thoulstone Park - Licence application 
  
Dear Carla, 
 
This is the formal response of Chapmanslade Parish Council to your email on the subject of 
Thoulstone Park Events Licence Application in which you offered us the opportunity to withdraw our 
objection to the licence application in light of the new conditions from the Principal Environmental 
Health Officer. The Parish Clerk and I have spoken and I am responding as Chair on behalf of the 
Parish Council. 
 
1. We appreciate the efforts of the Principal Environmental Health Officer (PEHO) in imposing 
further conditions on the applicants.  We continue to have concerns for those living close to 
Thoulstone Park – particularly that the granting of this application could result in further applications 
for parallel events licences and there continues to be concern locally that this licence application is 
the thin end of the wedge.   
 
2. Should the application be approved we request the PEHO to rigorously apply the conditions 
already offered and to closely monitor future plans for this site, particularly given the serious levels 
of disturbance and discomfort to local communities from past events. 
 
3. We request an additional condition that music events do not take place on a Sunday. This would 
reduce some of the public nuisance for our communities and would help ameliorate our operational 
concerns but not remove our broader concerns about parallel events. 
 
Given our ongoing concerns we have decided not to withdraw our objection at this time. 
 
Thank you again, 
 
Philip Holihead 
Chair, Chapmanslade PC 
 


